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	Regional Connector Project

The Downtown News has inquired about Metro’s decision to defer Board consideration of the Regional Connector Project EIS/EIR until the March Board meeting. The Regional Connector’s planning staff reported that, due to a number of community stakeholder concerns raised about construction impacts, Metro sought additional time to meet with stakeholders to detail construction methods and address their concerns, particularly relating to cut-and-cover operations along Flower Street and their potential impact to downtown streets and businesses. The EIR specifies a worse-case scenario of potential impacts during construction. Impacts will be further studied in the final project design phase that follows project approval. While removed from the project by the Board last year, the 5th/Flower Station is not precluded from being built, but would be a separate project subject to future funding availability. Metro is hopeful that its open dialogue with these community stakeholders will set the stage to move the project forward while continuing work to scrutinize and mitigate construction impacts as much as possible. The story is expected to run Monday.  

Beverly Hills Bar Association Tours the Subway

This past Saturday the Societas Reverenda, comprised of "senior" members of the Beverly Hills Bar Association, toured the Metro Red/Purple Line. About 25 people visited Union Station, Universal City, Hollywood/Vine, Vermont/Sunset and MacArthur Park stations. The group focused on how the system operates, issues that go into planning future lines and stations, how communities around stations change over time, station art and more. They asked many questions about the current bus and rail system, and also about many of the Measure R projects, including the Westside Subway Extension.  Several people on the tour commented that the impending opening of the first phase of the Expo Line will provide them with new opportunities to incorporate transit into their lives.
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